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P E R S O N A L I A  

Administrative Review Council 

Justice Alan Boulton of the Industrial Relations Commission, who 
was appointed to the Council on 13 March 1989, resigned in May 
1990. 

Administrative Appeals Tribunal 

Ms Deirdre OfConnor, who was Chairman of the Australian 
Broadcasting Tribunal from 1986, has been appointed a Judge of 
the Federal Court and President of the Administrative Appeals 
Tribunal from 25 June 1990. Ms O'Connor has also been appointed 
President of the Security Appeals Tribunal for 5 years. 

Before her appointment to the Broadcasting Tribunal Ms O'Connor 
had been a Law Reform Commissioner in New South Wales and a 
Senior Lecturer in Law at Macquarie University. She was 
admitted as a barrister in New South Wales in 1980. 

Admin Review is a quarterly bulletin concerned with informing 
government, private organisations and individuals about 
developments in federal administrative law and procedure. It is 
produced under the auspices of the Administrative Review Council 
but the views expressed in the bulletin are not necessarily the 
views of the Council or any of its members. Although every care 
is taken in the preparation of the publication, no liability is 
accepted in respect of matters published in it. The purpose of 
the bulletin is to provide general information and not legal 
advice. Readers should check carefully the detail of 
legislation, cases and other material included in the bulletin. 
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Australian Government Publishing Service. 
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